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March 21, 2023 

  

 

At the special meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Prince Edward County, held at the Court House, thereof, on 

Tuesday, the 21st day of March, 2023; at 2:00 p.m., there were present: 

J. David Emert 

Llew W. Gilliam, Jr.  

Victor “Bill” Jenkins 

E. Harrison Jones 

Odessa H. Pride 

Jerry R. Townsend 

Cannon Watson 

Absent: Pattie Cooper-Jones 

Also present: Douglas P. Stanley, County Administrator; and Crystal Baker, Finance Manager. 

 

 

Chairman Gilliam called the reconvened meeting to order.   

 

In Re:   Presentation of Donation Requests 

 Mr. Douglas Stanley, County Administrator, stated the meeting is to hear from organizations in the County 

 

Presentations and donation requests from the various agencies were as follows: 

AGENCY / ORGANIZATION REQUESTED RECOMMENDED 

BY ADMINISTRATOR 

AMOUNT PROPOSED IN 

WORK SESSION 

Prince Edward Firefighters Association $8,000 $8,000 $8,000 

Farmville VFD $85,000 $80,000 $80,000 

Rice VFD $85,000 $80,000 $80,000 

Prospect VFD $85,000 $80,000 $80,000 

Hampden-Sydney VFD $85,000 $80,000 $80,000 

Darlington Heights VFD $85,000 $80,000 $80,000 

Meherrin VFD $85,000 $80,000 $80,000 

Pamplin VFD $85,000 $80,000 $80,000 

VFD Insurance $60,000 $60,000 $60,000 

VFD Fuel $40,000 $40,000 $40,000 

Prince Edward Rescue Squad $110,000 $98,000 $98,000 

Meherrin Rescue $25,000 $25,000 $25,000 

Hampden-Sydney First Responder $5,000 $5,000 $5,000 

Chesterfield County Med-Flight $2,500 $0 $0 

STEPS – Community Action Program $22,171 $26,971 $26,971 

Farmville/Prince Edward Library $294,672 $294,672 $294,672 

Piedmont Soil & Water District $6,840-Operations 

$5,000 Dam Maint. 

$6,840-Operations 

$5,000 Dam Maint. 

$6,840-Operations 

$5,000 Dam Maint. 
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Crossroads Community Services $121,136 $60,000 $60,000 

Commonwealth Regional Council $19,000 $19,000 $19,000 

SVCC $8,410 $8,410 $8,410 

Virginia’s Retreat/Virginia’s Crossroads $4,500 $4,500 $4,500 

Farmville Airport $7,600 $7,600 $7,600 

Farmville Area Bus $25,000 $25,000 $25,000 

Virginia Cooperative Extension $72,163 $72,163 $72,163 

Habitat for Humanity $7,500 $5,000 $5,000 

Virginia Legal Aid $1,475 $1,475 $1,475 

PE-FA Youth Association $25,000 $25,000 $25,000 

Downtown Farmville $16,000 $8,000 $8,000 

Heart of Virginia Free Clinic $6,000 $6,000 $6,000 

Piedmont Senior Resources $26,454 $26,454 $26,454 

YMCA $60,000 $15,000 Summer Program 

$25,000 Co Program 

$40,000 Total 

$15,000 Summer Program 

$25,000 Co Program 

$40,000 Total 

R. R. Moton Museum $8,500 $8,500 $8,500 

Heart of Virginia Festival $6,000 $3,000 $3,000 

STEPS $20,000 $20,000 $20,000 

Longwood Small Business $7,000 $4,000 $4,000 

Special Olympics $1,000 $1,000 $1,200 

FACES $6,250 $6,250 $6,250 

Jolly Glee Senior Citizens $2,500 $2,500 $2,500 

Blackstone Area Bus $8,480 $8,480 $8,480 

Piedmont Area Veterans Council $10,000 $5,000 $10,000 

SCOPE/Meals on Wheels $5,000 $5,000 $5,000 

Farmville Chamber of Commerce $275 $275 $275 

Contingency Fund $5,000 $5,000 $5,000 

 

Chairman Gilliam declared a 10-minute recess at 4:55 p.m. 

 Chairman Gilliam called the reconvened meeting to order. 

 

In Re:  FY 2024-2029 Secondary Six-Year Plan 

 Mr. Scott Frederick, PE, VDOT Resident Engineer, Farmville Residency, reviewed the existing Six-Year 

Plan with the Board, and asked if there were any changes the Board wished to make in the Plan.  He said Hidden Lake 

Road, Copper Hill Road, and Mill Creek Road were built two construction seasons ago; Bolden Flournoy Road,  

Whispering Woods Road and Schoolhouse Road are completed.  He stated that starting this year, work will begin on 

Briery Way Road, Old Oak Road, Falkland Road, and possibly Rice Creek Road; these are all in process and having 

environmental and other engineering studies done.  Mr. Frederick said the rest can be adjusted, but consist of Junction 

Canal Road, Quail Crossing Road, Loman Road, Feather Fin Road, Bell Road, and Shultz Mill Road. 
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 Mr. Frederick stated that due to inflation, one of VDOT’s stone contracts have seen a 32% increase over the 

last year.  He said that to be conservative, only two miles of road will be added to the Plan as the costs are now 

$175,000 to $200,000 per mile [of paved road]. 

 Supervisor Emert stated Chinquapin Road needs to be included and asked about Isham Road traffic count. 

 Supervisor Townsend stated Mountain Creek Road needs to be added to the list. 

 Supervisor Pride requested Mud Dusty Road and Mill Scott Road be considered for inclusion. 

 Discussion followed.  Bell Road will be moved up on the list, followed by Junction Canal Road, Mud Dusty 

Road (1 mile), Isham Road (1/2 mile), and possibly Mountain Creek Road.  

 Supervisor Jones left the meeting at 5:47 p.m. 

Following further discussion, on motion of Supervisor Emert, seconded by Supervisor Watson, and adopted 

by the following vote: 

Aye: Pattie Cooper-Jones Nay: None 

 J. David Emert   

 Llew W. Gilliam, Jr.   

 Victor “Bill” Jenkins   

 Odessa H. Pride   

 Jerry R. Townsend   

 Cannon Watson    

Absent: E. Harrison Jones   

    

the meeting was recessed at 5:59 p.m. until Tuesday, March 28, 2023 at 5:30 p.m. 


